

2017/18 - 08

## **North Killingholme Parish Council**

### **Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall at 7.30 pm on Monday 10th July 2017 at 7.30pm**

**Present.** Cllr L Broddley (In the Chair,), Cllr K Boyington, Cllr D Chapman.  
Cllr K Robinson, Cllr M Russell

**In Attendance** Cllr D Wells.  
Clerk: Mrs K Pickering. 8 members of the public.

**17/43 Apologies :** Cllr S Woods, Cllr R Hannigan,, Cllr P Clark.

**17/30 Declaration of Interest** – no matters to declare.

**17/44 To approve the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 12<sup>th</sup> June 2017**

**IT WAS RESOLVED** to adopt the minutes of the parish council meeting held on 12<sup>th</sup> June 2017 and authorise the Chairman to sign the minutes.

#### **17/45 Matters Arising not on the Agenda**

- i) Highway / traffic matters / speed gun – The gentleman who offered to come to the village and use the speed gun will do so when he has time and will provide the parish council with the data he derives. A 'Killingholme summit' meeting has been arranged for Wednesday 12<sup>th</sup> July at The Civic Centre, Scunthorpe at 10.00am. This meeting will try to address the traffic and highways problems being experienced in North and South Killingholme with representatives from all agencies and companies invited. Cllr's Broddley and Robinson will represent North Killingholme PC. All the problems being experienced in North Killingholme were noted and will be brought up at this meeting.
- ii) Road markings – village green markings are still outstanding – clerk has asked once again for them to be reinstated.
- iii) Road repairs Rosper Road and Eastfield Road – Cllr Wells advised that these roads and their condition will be discussed at the meeting on Wednesday.

**17/46 Report from Total LOR** – Rebecca Brimble of LOR urged all present at the meeting to report any tankers associated with LOR seen using Top Road/East Holton Road. The meeting felt that there were very few and the matter was soon resolved should HGV's associated with LOR use these roads. The meeting with parish councillors and LOR takes place next week – 20<sup>th</sup> July 2017 at 5pm at the Ashbourne. The meeting providing Rebecca Brimble with various questions/information requests from parish councillors to be raised at the meeting.

#### **17/47 Opportunity for Members of the Public to Speak**

A member of the public asked the meeting for details of the procedure to apply to be co-opted to the parish council.

It was noted that the 'golden rivers' have been placed around the area to collect information and data regarding traffic movements. The member of the public felt that they were laid a week later than planned and missed a period of heavy traffic, however the volume of traffic being experienced in this area is still tremendously high.

There are still problems with HGV movements on the Lancaster Approach Industrial estate. Eight new applications from HGV companies to use this estate have been received and residents feel that this Industrial Estate is becoming more like a Port with numerous vehicle movements throughout the day and night and with HGV's parking up over night with their refrigeration units making a noise all night. A problem to consider is that the condition of Rosper Road is so poor that vehicles prefer to use Top Road/East Holton Road. It was suggested that VOSA and the Police ought to take some action over these

vehicles and that if VOSA positioned themselves on Top Road/ East Holton Road these lorries would be discouraged from using these roads.

Cllr Wells commented that the evidence from the 'golden rivers' needs to be collated so that specific problem areas are high lighted and action taken where it is needed. Cllr wells agreed that Lancaster Approach needed consideration and that perhaps if a rear entrance was provided along with proper parking with facilities this may ease some of the problems being experienced by residents. This and the condition of the road on Lancaster Approach will be raised at the meeting on Wednesday.

### 17/48 Planning

Opportunity for one person from each side to state, within 3 minutes , objections/support of contested applications.

- i) Application PA/2017/862 – planning permission for the establishment of temporary storage for excavated soil and construction materials – Field North of Church Street, North Killingholme.

**IT WAS RESOLVED** to report **NO OBJECTIONS** but to request that a traffic management plan forms part of the condition of planning ensuring that HGV's do not use Top Road and East Holton Road to access the site.

- ii) Application PA/2017/539 – planning permission for change of use to lorry stop and lorry wash – Ballward Ltd, Haven Road, North Killingholme.

**IT WAS RESOLVED** to report **NO OBJECTONS** but to ask for clarification of the site opening hours, the facilities available for drivers – toilets etc, if parking is to be permitted overnight and that a traffic management plan forms part of the planning conditions ensuring that HGV traffic avoids Top Road and east Holton Road..

### 17/49 LOR and Parish Council meeting and dinner: Thursday 20<sup>th</sup> July 2017 – 5pm – The Ashbourne.

Cllr's Broddley, Robinson, Boyington, Russell and Chapman will attend the meeting. Clerk to send invitation to Cllr's Clark, Hannigan and Wells..

Rebecca Brimble was provided with a number of questions and requests for information which will be provided at the meeting.

Cllr's provided their menu choices which clerk will send on to LOR.

### 17/50 Finance

#### i) Accounts For Payment

PAYEE	CHEQUE NO	AMOUNT
K E Pickering – salary June	1294	128.98
HMRC – clerks tax - June	1295	32.20
Anglian Water (June)	DD	17.00
AON Insurance Ltd	1296	542.62
H Jackson – caretaker	1297	115.00

The accounts for payment were proposed by Cllr Robinson seconded by Cllr Russell and unanimously agreed.

- ii) Landscape Grant award – to confirm that Landscape/ABLE UK have awarded up to £12,000 to North Killingholme Parish Council for village hall refurbishment.

The meeting agreed that the purchase of the new tables and chairs and the refurbishment of the toilets – to include disabled facilities were the projects to be prioritised. If funding allows the cctv will be purchased.

2017/18 - 10

The clerk is to ask LandTrust if the funding can be applied for in two sections – purchasing the tables and chairs immediately (in time for the 550 squadron celebrations) with the refurbishment of the toilets commencing in due course. If LandTrust agree to applying for the funding in two sections , the meeting agreed to purchase the tables and chairs immediately.

The chairman is to seek quotations/ideas for the refurbishment of the cloakrooms .

It was suggested that toddler chairs/high chairs be purchased for the village hall – it was agreed that this could be done out of existing funds.

#### **17/51 Police Matters**

- i) NATS Meeting – next meeting scheduled for 27<sup>th</sup> July at Goxhill.
- ii) New Police matters – no new matters to report.

#### **17/52 North Lincolnshire Council Matters**

- i) Reports from N.L.C representatives: No new matters raised.
- ii) New N.L.C/Highways matters to report – No new matters raised.

#### **17/53 Correspondence**

- VANL – training course diary
- Rural Services Network – information
- N.L.C – weekly road works list.
- Glasdon council products.
- Various emails regarding road closures – Costain
- Winter Service Review – 21<sup>st</sup> July – Normanby hall – 1pm
- North Lincolnshire Council – Forthcoming meetings
- Merchant navy day – 3/9/17 – advertising
- North Lincolnshire Community Champion Awards – nominations by 30/9/17

#### **17/54 Parish and Village issues**

- a) Playground repairs – the slide has been repaired.
  - b) Village hall repairs – the repairs to cloakrooms will be left as likely to be completely refurbished. Cllr Broddley will sort out the oil tank lock and order fuel if required.
  - c) New village/parish matters – The grass mowing on Lancaster Approach – near the war memorial – has not been undertaken by N.L.C for some time. The clerk explained that if it has been cut privately N.L.C do not cut again. Clerk to explain that it was cut for a special event and ask N.L.C to continue to cut as usual. The dyke between Church lane and Lancaster Approach (East side) has been cleaned out by N.L.C with the spoil left on the verge. Clerk to ask N.L.C (D Uzzell) if they will level the spoil and reseed. Cllr Robinson will arrange for the fire extinguishers to be serviced.
- It was agreed to hold a tidy up the weekend before the 550 squadron reunion (2/3rd Sept). A date and time will be circulated. The seat and notice board will be refurbished prior to the weekend.
- Cllr Broddley will email all the transport companies working in the area asking them to be respectful on 9<sup>th</sup> September between the hours of 1 – 4pm.

**17/55 Agenda Items for next months meeting :** no specific items requested.

**17/42 Date and time of next meeting – Monday 11<sup>th</sup> September 2017 at 7.30pm**

Signed .....

Dated .....

